
RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL
No. 597

Approved December 7, 2004

RESOLVED, That the Committee on Finance hereby approves and
K

extension of the Residency Requirement for Tamara S. Whaley, Fiscal Officer,

Tax Collector’s Office, for a six month period to expire on June 13, 2005.

IN CITY COUNQIL

CLERK

THE CITY OF PROVIDENCE
STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS
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April 27, 2004

Application for Extension of ResidencyRE:

Dear Ms. Bailey:

Very truly yourp.

•>
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In accordance with the Providence Code of Ordinances Sec. 17t7 (i) I am requesting an 
extension to fulfill the residency requirement. I am requesting a six month extension because, as 
of this date, my husband and I have been unable to find suitable housing within our budget.

Sybil F. Bailey
Director of Human Resources
City Hall
25 Dorrance Street 
Providence, RJ 02903
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Tamara S. Whaley
Fiscal Officer
Tax Collector’s Office
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8/5/20031 I I Mr. Leyden resigned his employment 10-29-04Jack Leyden

3/8/2004 Deputy Director CommunicationsJoseph McGarry

Law DepartmentWilliam Smitherman Bristol. Rhode Island

Tamara Whaley 10/27/2004 Fiscal Officer City Collector Bristol. Rhode Island

/

CITY OF PROVIDENCE
DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN RESOURCES
RESIDENCY STATUS UPDATE - FINANCE COMMITTEE HEARING, Wednesday November 17, 2004

On 11-17-04, Sybil Bailey met with Ms. Whaley to communicate this again in person 
and followed up with a. letter to her.

Warwick, Rhode Island Mr. McGarry petitioned the City Council for extension of residency via correspondence 
to the City Clerk on 09-02-04. Mr. McGarry's date of compliance was 09-08-04

11/5/2003 Senior Assistant
City Solicitor

On 11-16-04, the HR Department verbally communicated to Ms. Whaley via telephone 
that she did in fact need to attend the hearing regarding her re-application.

On 09-13-04 Ms. Whaley sent a letter of re-application of extension of residency to 
the City Clerk.

On 11 -15-04, Ms. Whaley contacted the HR Department inquiring whether or not she 
needed to attend the Finance Committee Hearing regaring her re-application for 
residency on 11-17-04. She then submitted correspondence to the City Clerk's Office 
indicating that she believed she did not need to attend the Finance Committee Meeting 
due to her ability to re-certify.(11-16-04)

Ms'. Whaley initially requested an extension of residency on 04-27-04 from the HR 
Director Sybil Bailey. The request was forwarded to the City Clerk on 05-10-04. Ms. 
Whaley was invited to the Finance Committee meeting of 08-19-04 via correspondence 
sent to her from Anna Stetson on behalf of Chairman Kevin Jackson.

Mr. McGarry is requesting a 6-month extension of residency while he makes 
structural changes to his current home in preparation for sale

Mr. Smitherman petitioned the City Council for extension of residency via 
correspondence to the City Clerk on 04-15-04. Mr. Smitherman’s date of compliance 
was 05-05-04.

Mr. Smitherman is requesting a 6-month extension of residency while he prepares his 
current home for sale. According to his letter, both he and his wife have suffered 
severe health problems which have hampered his efforts to move.

Ms. Whaley did not attend the Finance Committee Hearing on 08-19-04. She 
indicated in a letter of 09-13-04 that she did not receive the letter to appear at the 
Hearing as it was not mailed to her correct address. Please note, the address on file 
in the Human Resources Department on that date and currently is 314 Hope Street 
Bristol, Rl, which is where the letter was sent.
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September 13, 2004

<•

RE: RE-APPLICATION FOR EXTENSION OF RESIDENCY

Dear Mr. Clement:

Very truly yours,

k,

I would appreciate another meeting to discuss my Re-Application For Extension Of 
Residency. Further, please send all future correspondences via “interoffice mail” to avoid future 
miscommunications. Thank you for all your assistance in this matter.

Tamara S. Whaley 
Fiscal Officer 
Tax Collector’s Office

Please accept this letter as an official Re-Application For Extension Of Residency in 
accordance with the Providence Code of Ordinances, Sec. 17-7 (i). As you are aware I sent an 
Application For Extension Of Residency, dated April 27, 2004, to Sybil F. Bailey, Human 
Resources Office, requesting an extension to fulfill the residency requirement. Unbeknown to 
me, a letter dated August 13, 2004, was sent to me regarding a meeting scheduled for August 19,
2004. Unfortunately, I never received such letter as it was not mailed to my conect mailing 
address.

Michael R. Clement 
City Clerk 
City Hall, 3"* Floor
25 Dorrance Street 
Providence, RI 02903
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Michael R. Clement
City Clerk

CITY OF PROVIDENCE
CITY COLLECTOR

CITY HALL. PROVIDENCE, RHODE ISLAND 02903
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